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A little note from Mrs FitzGerald… 
 

Goodness me, what a busy week we have had! Our Year 6 pupils thoroughly enjoyed their 
leaver’s outing to Pleasurewood Hills yesterday. They had great fun on all the rides, even 
the scary ones! Our thanks go to Miss Buckle, Mrs Harding and Mrs Feakes for 
accompanying the children and ensuring they had such a good time.  

Our Year 4 and 5 pupils thoroughly enjoyed the visit from our sister school, Thurlow, for an 
inter-school day where the two schools combined the colour teams and were engaged in a 
range of sport and team-building activities. It was a great success with the children telling 
me they would very much like more days like this ~ I have promised to see what else we 
can add in for the year ahead! Another thank you goes to Miss Jeffs, Miss Blackwell and 
Mrs Simpson for organising such a great enhancement day for the children. 

We finished the week with our brilliant Cherry Class Presentation, which was full of fun! All 
the children participated, gaining lots of knowledge and enjoying opportunities to be 
creative, inventive and imaginative ~ all so very important!  

We are looking forward to our Year 6 Leaver’s Presentation at 2.30pm on Friday (the 14th) 
and we are looking forward to seeing our Year 6 parents, carers and special others there.  

Have a lovely weekend.  

Warm regards, Mrs FitzGerald 

 

 

REPORTING ABSENCE / GENERAL QUERIES 
 

Please note all absences, need to be reported to the School Office in the first instance. Mrs Mitson, is 
responsible for attendance reporting and whilst we very much appreciate parents updating Class 
Teachers via Class Dojo, it is vital this information is shared directly with the School Office as soon 
as possible. 
 

Where possible, please arrange medical appointments outside of school hours, but if your child 
needs to go to an appointment, please provide the school with an appointment card or letter.  
 

Mrs Mitson, can be contacted by telephoning 01440 786217 or via email at 
admin@hundonschool.co.uk The school office is also best placed to support with general queries 
related to morning sports club, football club, school meals, payments and so on.  
 

For learning related matters it is, of course, your child’s Class Teacher you need to speak to and the 
easiest and quickest way for this is via our learning platform, Class Dojo.  

 

 

 

http://www.htpfederation.co.uk/


 
 

 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

Please check back regularly as additional dates added as and when activities / visits are confirmed! 
 

SUMMER TERM 2023 
 

(Monday 10th July to Wednesday 12th July ~ Stour Valley Transition Days for Year 6) 
 

Tuesday 11th July and Wednesday 12th July ~ ‘MOVE UP’ DAYS for all pupils  
 

Friday 14th July ~ Annual School Reports distributed  
 

FRIDAY 14TH JULY ~ YEAR 6 LEAVER’S PRESENTATION 

Year 6 Parents, carers and ‘special others’ are invited to this special celebration presentation  
 

(Wednesday 19th July to Friday 21st July ~ Unity School Transition Days for Year 6)  
 

 

Friday 21st July ~ LAST DAY OF TERM 

 

 

HUNDON: STAFFING AND CLASS ORGANISATION UPDATE ~ SEPTEMBER 2023  
 

As the end of term looms, we wanted to keep you informed of developments related to staffing and 
class organisation with the new academic year in mind.  
 

You know we have focused on recruitment continuously through the year and been very clear in our 
desire for a four-class structure going forward. With this in mind, we have a few changes to current 
staffing arrangements.  
 

Many of you will remember my sharing of our appointment of Miss Juliet Edwards back in May. 
Miss Edwards brings a wealth of key stage two experience, including with mixed ages, having 
recently taught Years 5 and 6. Miss Edwards will be joining the Federation and lead our year 5 and 
6’s in Hawthorn Class (20 pupils) here at Hundon. Whilst Miss Edwards has visited us several 
times, she will be with us next week for our ‘Move Up’ days so the children will have time to get 
properly acquainted.  
 

This change will maintain the consistency in teaching for Hawthorn Class whilst affording the 
Federation additional leadership capacity by providing Miss Buckle, our Federation Deputy 
Headteacher a reduced teaching commitment. 
 

Oak Class will include our Year 3 and Year 4 children (24 pupils) and Miss Blackwell will be their 
teacher.  
 

We are reinstating Willow Class for our Year 1 and Year 2 children (23 pupils.) Mrs Thompson will 
remain at Hundon and teach this class.  
 

Mrs Copping will remain with us at Hundon, teaching the new reception children (8 pupils) who 
will be Cherry Class in September.  
 

Mrs Shilling, Miss Peacock and Mrs Harding will provide additional learning support for specific 
individuals and groups of children.  
 

If you have any questions or queries about this please contact me at school.  
 

Warm regards, Mrs FitzGerald 
 

 

 



 

 

 

Please remember your child needs their water bottle every day to stay hydrated and a 
sunhat and sun-cream would be very helpful too! 
 

Many thanks! 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 



 

 



 



 


